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Dear Parents, 
 

Year 3 and 4 Swimming Lessons – Spring Term 2019 
 

We have booked a course of swimming lessons for Years 3 and 4 on Wednesday mornings 

throughout Spring term, at Sir John Deane’s College swimming pool.  Swimming and water safety 

is a requirement of the national P.E. curriculum for all KS2 children in England.  
 

The children will have a total of 11 lessons.  The lessons will commence the first week back after 

the Christmas holidays, on Wednesday 9th January and continue up to the Spring break holidays, 

with the final lesson on Wednesday 27th March. 
 

Please ensure that your child brings a swimming kit for each lesson. 
 

The children will be accompanied by Miss Porter and will be taught by qualified instructors at 

the pool.  
 

The school heavily subsidises swimming lessons for all pupils, but it is necessary for us to ask 

parents for a contribution of £33.00 per child towards the costs of transport, pool hire and 

instructors.  This equates to just £3 per lesson including tranpsort!  I would be grateful if 

this could be paid no later than by February half term.  
 

However, we require your consent for us to take your child swimming prior to the first lesson 

and would ask therefore that you complete and return the slip attached by 7th December. 
 

I have attached guidelines provided by Sir John Deane’s with regards to plasters, asthma, 

illness, goggles and jewellery.  Please read this carefully, paying particular attention to the 

section regarding illness.  Kindly complete and return the slip attached to it, if necessary.  

Please note that your child will not be permitted to wear goggles or jewellery without signed 

consent from parents. 
 

We would also ask you to note the Cheshire West and Chester guidance, which reflects national 

guidance, with regards to children swimming and diarrhoea/sickness.  This states that children 

should not use the pool if they have had diarrhoea or sickness for 14 days after experiencing 

symptoms. 
 

Yours sincerely 

 

Mrs H Harris  

Head teacher 
 

  

 



Swimming Lessons – Spring Term 2019 
 

Name of Child:…………………………………………………………………………………………………     

                                                                                                       
Please delete as appropriate and return 

 I give permission for my child to attend Swimming Lessons during the Spring Term 

2019 

and 

 I have paid my contribution of £33.00 per child online/by cheque (Cheques payable 

to Cheshire West and Chester Council) 

or 

 I will forward a voluntary contribution of £33.00 online /by cheque,  before 

February half term 2018 

and 

 I understand the guidance provided regarding the wearing of goggles and illness.  

 

 

Signed (parent/guardian) ……………………………………………… 
 


